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Annual Parish Meeting

  Well it is Super Bowl Sunday so that means it is time for the Annual Parish Meeting & Pot Luck Luncheon! Please plan on joining us February 1, (no matter which service you attend) immediately following the 10:00 a.m. service (approximately 11:30 a.m.), when we will be electing the parish leaders (Junior Warden, Vestry, Delegates to Convention, & Delegates to Convocation) for the upcoming year. In addition we will find out what all has been happening over the past year and hear some plans for 2015. 
  Adding to the fun, we are also making this a “Souper” Bowl Sunday! There will be soup pots outside the church on Sunday morning (and cans INSIDE the church Saturday night and early Sunday morning) for you to toss in $1.00 bills and choose who “You” think will win the Super Bowl. Proceeds from the event will go to buying food for the St. Paul's feeding in March. So let's help out some hungry folks and have fun deciding who is going to win. Be sure to bring a dollar bill (or two) so you can cast your vote!

ASH Wednesday

  Lent begins February 18 with Ash Wednesday.  Services will be held at 7:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., and 7:30 p.m. The choir will participate at the evening service. You are invited to attend the service that will best fit your schedule.

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper

  With Ash Wednesday on February 18th, that means the annual Pancake Supper will take place on Shrove Tuesday, February 17th from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  There will be a variety of pancakes, bacon, sausage, fruit, and desserts. Let’s enjoy Fat Tuesday as a family as we begin to cross over into Lent.  Mark your calendars now as you do not want to miss this dinner. 

Lenten Series

  In the past, we have not had much luck with a Lenten Series, but we are trying once again. This time we will meet on Saturday evening following the 5PM Mass and include a simple supper. The program is one provided by our diocese. You are encouraged to arrange your schedule and try to join in on this program. The point is to try to see how we can become a Missional church to our neighborhood. Go to the diocesan website to see what the program is about. You can even look at each week’s program to see what we will be doing. Please consider joining us in a program that is something that the children can participate in as well. (The younger ones may find this to not be for them, but we can always have them watch a movie downstairs while we meet upstairs). Certainly the teens and tweens can join us. See how we may be able to make a difference in our neighborhood. We will begin on February 28, at 6:30 p.m. and will end no later than 8:30 p.m. The program is loosely based on the book, “Missional: Joining God in the Neighborhood” by Alan Roxburgh.

Noisy Sunday

  We continue to collect donations on “Noisy Sunday”. Sometimes we either forget to pass the can or it is not an opportune time for the collection, but by and large during the services of the last weekend of the month, we collect funds for the “South Jersey Food Bank” and for “Almost Home Animal Shelter”. During 2014, we collected a total of $689.85. Thank you to everyone who made a donation. Every penny counts!


Irish Potatoes 
On Sale March 3
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Gift Cards

  We will order Gift Cards once again in March for Easter giving and for Mother’s Day. If you are interested in ordering cards before we make the announcement, please contact Reverend Margaret or Sharon Sweeten. Remember St. John’s receives  a percentage of the cards you order while you get the full amount of the gift card. It is a great way to raise money for our Capital Fund projects. However, the more we order at one time, the better deal we get so we need to consolidate our orders as much as possible. So please consider ordering cards to help St. John’s. Don’t forget you can order cards for yourself for things such as movies, dining out, and food shopping.   
 
SCUCS

  One of our major outreach efforts is donation of food for SCUCS, an organization in Camden County that provides food for senior citizens in the county. With the current economy, there are many seniors who go hungry every day. We provide reusable grocery bags with suggested items attached to the handle. Pick one up, purchase whatever items you choose, and return the bag the following week. Joyce Root will make sure the food gets to the proper location. They always send us a thank you and are most appreciative of our help. No matter the weather, our older folks all need to eat, so consider helping with this wonderful outreach opportunity

The BBC

  The BBC is back meeting at Panera’s on the White Horse Road in Voorhees. We meet at 7:00 p.m. on the third Thursday of the month. This is a great opportunity to share thoughts on the current book. However, even if you have not read the book we also just have great fellowship, so you are more than welcome to join us! Watch the bulletin for the current book. In February we are reading Poustinia: Encountering God in Silence, Solitude and Prayer, by Catherine Doherty. I commend this book as we prepare to enter into Lent once more.  

 From the Rector’s Desk                         

  A new year has begun. It looked like January was going out with a winter blast, but alas it was not to be. Instead we just had a mild storm with a lot of hype. Now we look towards the beginning of Lent, which arrives on February 18 with Ash Wednesday. I can guarantee you I am hoping for a much different Lent than the Advent I just experienced. But I have to admit that this past Advent, while at times frustrating, painful, and not fun, was also one of the most intentional Advent seasons I have experienced in a long time. Simply because I had no choice I spent time reading, journaling, and reflecting on my life and where I believe God is calling me. This is something we all should do and yet even clergy find difficult. It is hard to find the time and sometimes uncomfortable in where the journey takes one. Since I was already a bit uncomfortable and I certainly had a lot of time that would otherwise be wasted on TV I chose instead to do some of this hard work. I believe I am the better for it.                                                                  
  I am not all that much different, and my life is quickly getting as complicated as it ever was. I am hoping I will now stop occasionally and really look at my journey and myself, especially my relationship with God. As Lent bears down on me I want to take that opportunity to deepen this journey.                                                                       
  In part our diocese is providing us with a chance to be a bit more intentional about Lent. The program they are providing will give us, as a parish, to look at our ministry as individuals and as a parish and see how we can deepen our relationship with God and with each other. I encourage you to join me on Saturday evenings, about 6:15, for a simple soup supper and some great discussion. You can go to the diocesan website and see what the program is about and what will happen. For a better understanding you can read Alan Roxbaugh’s book, Missional: Joining God in the Neighborhood. My hope is many of you will participate, even if you normally have other plans on Saturday nights. This is only for 5 weeks. The program has the potential of significantly changing how we look at ourselves and how we look at our neighborhoods.                  
  If this is not something you feel compelled to join, please consider some other intentional program for your Lent. The church provides this opportunity each year and yet how many of us take advantage of it? I hope that this year will be different for me, just as Advent was different for me. I just hope I don’t have to break a bone in order for this to happen! I also hope this Lent will be different for you as well. 
  The other change you might be interested in concerns the Anamchara Fellowship. I will no longer be the chaplain, to the fellowship as of June. This is because at that time I will become a Religious in Transition.  At the annual Gathering in June I will be clothed as a nun and take a new name, which is yet to be determined. So be prepared to see me occasionally in the familiar Green and Flax.  
  2015 looks to be like a very different year for me. One in which I pray I will become more intentional in my Journey with Christ. My prayer is it will be the same for each of you.
Reverent Margaret +

The Realm

  The Realm is the method we record and keep track of our membership. It is an online service that allows us, and you, to make sure we have the latest information on all of our members. By signing onto The Realm you can verify your information, add information, check your donations that have been recorded to date, and even find other members (although you will not have access to their financial information). We are hoping we can even print out a current directory, once we know we have everyone’s correct information. You are encouraged to go to The Realm and make sure we have correct information for you. The easiest way to sign into The Realm is to go to: https://onrealm.org/TheChurchStJohn/Signin Once you sign in you can access your information. If you have any questions please contact Lee Jones at h20doc1@comcast.net. If you see information that is in error and cannot figure out how to fix it, just send an email to Lee or Rev. Margaret and they can take care of it. The more of us willing to check this out, the better our information will be. And you can find anyone in the parish you need to contact by this means. Check it out!


Deadline for the April Messenger 
Sunday, March 15, 2015. 
 
Items should be e-mailed to robertgoodman1@comcast.net   (Please show The Messenger in the subject line) or they may be left in the Parish Office.

Vestry meetings are held in the Parish Hall on the 4th Tuesday evening of each month 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

St. Paul’s Feeding Ministry

  In March we will have the opportunity to once again join St. Andrew’s at St. Paul’s in Camden to feed the hungry. In 2014 we had a blast, and now we have a better idea of what is needed. So on SATURDAY, March 21, you are invited to join parishioners in preparing food for some hungry people. The food will then be stored overnight in our refrigerators and on SUNDAY, March 22, volunteers will take the food to St. Paul’s and once again join in the fun! We will leave about 5 and should be home by 8. Once again we will need some donations to purchase the food (you can write a check to the church and indicate “St. Paul’s Feeding” in the memo). Matt will then use the money to buy the food. Please let Jorge or Reverend Margaret know if you are one of those ready to have some fun fellowship and do some great ministry at the same time. Remember our children are welcome to participate at all levels. This is a great opportunity to model ministry to our young members. If you have any clothing or toiletries that you can donate, please bring them to church that Sunday (March 22) so we can take them as well.



  Remember when searching on the internet or ordering on-line to go to GOODSHOP.COM when ordering and GOODSEARCH.COM when looking for a particular site.  At the box where they ask who are you shopping for or who are you searching for just type in “St. John’s Chews Landing” and hit the verify button.  Our official name will come up.  Then continue using the site and any purchases you make using the link to the many shopping sites will give us a percentage of your purchase at no cost to you.  Every time you search for something we will get a penny.  That may not seem like much, but it adds up.  If everyone in the parish would use these sites and share them with their friends and family, just imagine how much we could make…at no cost to anyone!  If you are not sure how to use these sites please call Reverend Margaret.  She will be delighted to walk you through the process. Like the gift cards, this is “Free Money”, so please invite your friends and family wherever they may be to take advantage of this.


Please contact the offices with any changes in address, phone number, or E-mail address.

Help Our Counters!

  Those who count our donations and those who record them in the computer are volunteers from among the vestry and congregation. They spend time every week in making sure our deposit and the recording of donations is accurate. There are ways YOU can make their job easier and faster that will mean very little extra time for you. It may mean the counters will be able to come up and enjoy a bit of coffee hour however.
1. When preparing your envelope, please make sure you PRINT information neatly and completely. Indicate what account you want your donation to go for. If you indicate other, please specify. Otherwise it will go into the general fund. Under your amount, please indicate if it is cash or check and put the check number down as well. If you don’t do this, the counter has to, which takes time when you are dealing with over 40 envelopes.
2. Remember that Operating Fund and Capital Fund are TWO different accounts. We cannot tear your check in half, so PLEASE put in two separate checks, one for each account. Please put the check numbers on the envelope under the proper fund.
3. Flower and Oil money go into the Operating Fund. They are NOT memorial account donations. If you are making a donation in memory of someone who has died, please use a separate check. Shirley Mullen and Rev. Margaret handle this. Rev. Margaret will send you a letter acknowledging your donation for tax purposes. It does NOT get put into the computer.
4. If you miss a week or more you can use one envelope to “catch up”. Enclosing multiple envelopes is not helpful. The donation is recorded on the date it is received, not the date on the envelope. It is fine to write one check for the entire amount for the same reason.
5. Unless you are enclosing coins or mailing in your envelope, it is not necessary to seal the envelope. The counters just have to “unseal” the envelope, which takes more time. If you are compelled to seal it, please do so lightly!
6. Any questions or concerns, please contact Mary Wonderlin, Kelly Baylouny, or Craig Keisling.
  If you are willing to be included as one of our counters, please contact Mary Wonderlin. We can always use another counter or two.  

Sabbatical

  As some of you know, the Rector was planning on taking a Sabbatical in 2014, for a variety of reasons that did not happen. One of those reasons is that people seem confused as to what a Sabbatical is and why it is important. It is counter-productive for a rector to take a Sabbatical when many in the parish are either confused or not on board with the idea. In the newsletter we will begin exploring just what a Sabbatical can mean to a priest AND to the parish where the priest serves. Over the next few months there will be a short blurb in The Messenger to help explain this concept. I hope you will read it and if you have ANY questions or comments to please speak to Reverend Margaret. This is something that if done right is a benefit to both the clergy AND the parish.
  This issue I want us to begin thinking why this might be important to a Parish. When a priest has been in place in a parish for 7 to 10 years we begin to get a bit complacent. We begin to think that things have always been this way and they will continue this way indefinitely. First of all we know that nothing stays the same year after year after year. And honestly do we want that to be the case? Where is the passion in that? Where is the vision in that? It can be difficult to talk about change and new passion and vision when the priest is “hanging around”. A Sabbatical offers the parish an opportunity to evaluate who they are, where they have been, and where they want to go while the clergy is away. This enables honest dialog among the parish without the concern of “hurting the feelings of the clergy”. When the clergy returns, the parish has the opportunity to share with their priest what they have learned about themselves and about the parish in general. Work that may involve new ministry or maybe just renewed ministry can begin. The parish actually comes out stronger as a result of the time apart.
  Comments? Let’s talk! 

Weekly Schedule
Saturdays
5:00 p.m. Rite II Eucharist with Sermon
Sundays
7:45 a.m. Rite I Eucharist with Sermon
9:30 a.m. Church School
10:00 a.m. Rite II Family Eucharist with Sermon
Wednesdays
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist



It’s Almost Irish Potato time!
Available Starting March 3
St. John’s Parish Hall
So stop in and pick up a box. 
At just $5.00 what a bargain!  

Irish Potatoes will also be given to our shut-ins.


IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 

February1:        Annual Parish Meeting               11:30 a.m.          February 2:              ECW meeting                                         10:00 a.m.
February 3:              Evening ECW meeting                             7:00 p.m.
February 14 & 15:  Cake sale by ECW
February 17:          Pancake Supper                           5:00 – 7:00 p.m.
February 18:          ASH Wednesday
February 19:          BBC at Panera’s on White Horse Rd.   7:00 p.m.
February 24:          Vestry                                                       7:00 p.m.
February 27 & 28:  Diocesan Convention in Princeton
March 3:                 Irish Potatoes go on sale!
March 29:               Palm Sunday
April 2:                    Maundy Thursday service                     7:30 p.m. 
April 3:                   Good Friday Stations of the Cross   12:00 Noon
April 3:                   Good Friday Liturgy                               7:30 p.m. 
April 4:                   The Great Vigil                                        8:00 p.m.
April 5:                   Easter Sunday
April 12:                  Flowering of the Cross & Annual Easter Egg Hunt
April 14:                  The annual Basket Auction -- Doors open 6:00 p.m.                
Remember to mark your calendars


HOLY WEEK AND EASTER SERVICES

Palm Sunday (March 29):     Usual times. (The 10:00 a.m. 
                                                service we will meet in the 
                                                Parish Hall and process to the 
                                                church).
Maundy Thursday (April 2): Service at 7:30 p.m.  As usual  
                                                the WATCH will follow in the 
                                                chapel.
Good Friday (April 3):          Stations of the Cross at noon.     
                                               Service at 7:30 p.m.
The Great Vigil (April 4):      Service at 8:00 p.m. (No 5:00   
                                               p.m. service this day) 
Easter Day (April 5):            Services 8:00 a.m. & 10:00 a.m.
Sunday after Easter:	   Services as usual. Flowering of    
                                               the Cross at the 10:00 a.m.   
                                               service. Easter Egg hunt for    
                                               the children following the  
                                               10:00 a.m. service.

From the Diocese of New Jersey

January 29, 2015

Dear People of the Diocese of New Jersey,

  It's almost time for the big game: SuperBowl XLIX,  a match-up between the two #1 seeds in the NFL - The Seattle Seahawks and The New England Patriots. As usual, there's been a lot of hype leading up to the game: Deflategate, Marshawn Lynch, "I'm here because I don't want to get fined," Katy Perry, and, of course, previews of the commercials that will play during the game (Where's the suspense or surprise now?).  
  It is the quintessential display of American excess. According to Fox Sports, SuperBowl Sunday is the second largest day for food consummation in the United States (Thanksgiving is first). According to ABC, Americans will consume somewhere around 11.2 million pounds of potato chips, 8.2 million pounds of tortilla chips, 3.8 million pounds of popcorn, 3 million pounds of nuts and 1 billion chicken wings on game day. That's a lot of food and a lot of money being spent for it.
  Recognizing how much Americans spend on snack food for the big game, many parishes participate in a project called SouperBowl of Caring. This is a national effort. In my parish in Florda, we used to ask each person in church on SouperBowl Sunday to donate $1.00 at the door on the way out. We would have two pots (one labeled for each team) into which people could throw their dollars. At the end of Sunday morning, when we had collected from everyone, we went online and added our total amount collected to the national total that the SouperBowl of Caring organizers were tracking. The following week, we sent a donation for that amount to a feeding program of our choice in our local community. It was always fun to see which team was supported most by the congregation based on their giving, and to make a difference in our community in the fight against hunger. It only cost each person $1.00.  Given the amount we Americans spend on SuperBowl snacks, it seemed we could at least donate $1.00 for those who are hungry.
  I encourage all our churches to participate in the SouperBowl for Caring this coming Sunday. Have some fun with it and make a difference in your community. I especially encourage you to support feeding programs sponsored by Jubilee Centers and Episcopal churches in the Diocese of New Jersey.
  Remember Jesus' words, "as you did it to one of the least of these....so you did it to me." (Matthew 25:40)
  Many blessings, enjoy the game and support the local fight against hunger by participating in this year's SouperBowl of Caring. 

Yours in Christ, 
 

The Right Reverend William H. (Chip) Stokes, D.D.
Bishop of New Jersey 

  
231st Diocesan Convention
Hyatt Regency, Princeton
February 27-28 
 
More information about the 2015 Convention of the Diocese of New Jersey, including nomination and registration materials, may be found  on the Diocese of New Jersey web site.

Upcoming Ministry Institute Events
 
Adults Who Work With Youth Workshop

February 5
Diocesan House, Trenton

Pre-Lenten Clergy Retreat

February 9-11
St. Marguerite's Retreat House
The Community of St. John the Baptist, Mendham
,
15th Annual Acolyte Festival

February 14
Trinity Cathedral, Trenton

Enriching Your Prayer Life Retreat

February 21, Noon-4 PM
Led by Canon Connie White
St. David's Church, Cranbury 

  Are you looking for a way to enrich your prayer life, get closer to God, center yourself any time of the day, or make those quiet moments more meaningful?  Prayer is essential to Christian life and nourishes our spirit.  Sustaining a connection with God demands that we attend to this with our body, mind, and soul. This afternoon retreat will provide you a time to connect with your inner self through learning new or reinforcing your prayer rituals. In addition, you'll learn how to create a prayer space in your home and learn about rituals using prayer crosses and prayer stones.
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